



Republic of the Philippines Department of Education Region III

SCHOOLS DIVISION OF BULACAN



Provincial Capitol Compound, Brgy. Guinhawa, City of Malolos, Bulacan website: https://bulacandeped.com email. bulacan@deped.gov.ph

September 18, 2019

To:

Officers of DepEd Bulacan Teacher's Federation

Thru Channels

Attached for appropriate action and attendance is a letter dated September 17, 2019 on the conduct of meeting of the officers of the DepEd Bulacan Teachers Federation to be held at the Conference Hall, 3rd Floor of this office on Thursday, September 19, 2019 at 2:00 in the afternoon.

It is understood that schedules of classes that may be affected shall be adjusted by the concerned school heads in pursuit of DepEd Order No. 9, s. 2005 on Instituting Measures to Increase Engaged Time-on-Task and Ensuring Compliance Therewith.

This letter shall also serve as travel authority of the participants.

For information and guidance.

Very truly yours,

ZENIA G. MOSTOLES, Ed. D., CESO V Schools Division Superintendent

Division Letter No. <u>177</u>, s. 2019



ISO 9001:2015 CERTIFIED Registration Number: DE-50500546 QM15



SEP 1 7 2019

By:
Time: 3:33

September 17, 2019

ZENIA G. MOSTOLES, Ed. D., CESO V Schools Division Superintendent Division of Bulacan DepEd-SDO of BULACATE

RECEIVED

SEP 17, 2019

Dear Madam:

Greetings of Peace!

In line with our effort for federation recognition, DepEd Bulacan Teachers Federation will hold a meeting on September 19, 2019 at 2:00-5:00pm to be held at the Conference Hall of SDO Bldg. (3rd Floor). On this meeting we will be drafting the 3-year action plan of the newly established DepEd Bulacan Teachers Federation as one of the requirements asked by the Civil Service Commission for the Federation to be recognized.

In view of this, may we request your good office for the issuance of an advisory or memorandum allowing the officers of the federation to attend the said meeting.

Thank you very much and we are looking forward to your favorable response.

Respectfully yours,

Eloisa S. Grabador
Secretary (Elementary)
DepEd Bulacan Teachers Federation

Noted by:

Nestor B. Lucas, Ph.D

President

DepEd Bulacan Teachers Federation

DepEd-SDO of BULACAN
RECEIVED

September 17, 2019

ZENIA G. MOSTOLES, Ed. D., CESO V Schools Division Superintendent Division of Bulacan

Dear Madam:

Greetings of Peace!

In line with our effort for federation recognition, DepEd Bulacan Teachers Federation will hold a meeting on September 19, 2019 at 2:00-5:00pm to be held at the Conference Hall of SDO Bldg. (3rd Floor). On this meeting we will be drafting the 3-year action plan of the newly established DepEd Bulacan Teachers Federation as one of the requirements asked by the Civil Service Commission for the Federation to be recognized.

In view of this, may we request your good office for the issuance of an advisory or memorandum allowing the officers of the federation to attend the said meeting.

Thank you very much and we are looking forward to your favorable response.

Respectfully yours,

Eloisa S. Grabador Secretary (Elementary)

DepEd Bulacan Teachers Federation

Noted by:

Nestor B. Lucas, Ph.D

President

DepEd Bulacan Teachers Federation